
  
March 24, 2019 
 
Good afternoon, 
  
As you know the Regional Training and Exercise Program was unfunded at the UASI Approval Authority 
after the Alameda County Board of Supervisors voted to include recommendations to the MOU between 
UASI and Alameda County.  These recommendations were contrary to grant guidelines and thus the 
program was unfunded.  As a result the BAUASI Regional Training and Exercise program will cease 
operations effective June 30, 2019.  The Training & Exercise website will be deactivated on that date as 
well. 
  
Between now and June 30, 2019, the Training and Exercise staff are available to work collaboratively 
with the region to assist you in facilitating your independent acquisition of training.  We will continue to 
support the various National Domestic Preparedness Consortium sponsored trainings through June 30, 
2019.  In the coming weeks we will be contacting the host sites for Consortium courses scheduled after 
June 30 to make arrangements to hand off the administration of these courses. 
  
Please contact the Training and Exercise staff at 925-560-5866 for any assistance you may need. 
  
Thank you, 
  

Shawn T. Sexton, Division Commander 

Project Manager / BAUASI Regional T&E Program  
 Alameda County Sheriff's Office 

Bay Area UASI Regional Training and Exercise Program 
6289 Madigan Road, Room G, Dublin, CA 94568 
Office (925) 560-5869 
 


